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PRIVACY POLICY - The Senior Center of Elk Grove does not and will 

not sell, rent or give away our member’s information, including 

names, addresses, email addresses or phone numbers. 

January 2022 Newsletter 

As we step into 2022, the Staff of the                               
Senior Center would like to thank our Board,        
volunteers and members for their support 
through the past couple of stormy years. 

New Year - New Start 

Let’s begin 2022 with excitement for a brand 
new future and a very Happy New Year! 

The Senior Center will be closed Monday, January 17, 2022 

in honor of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day. 
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It’s That Time of Year 

Please take stock of your belongings, including cell 

phones, purses, rain coats and umbrellas, when 

you enter and exit the Senior Center.   

Please remember to wear non-slip shoes and bring 

an umbrella with you when the weather is or may become inclement.   

Genealogy Seminars - January 2022 
Karen Nahoun, the AWESOME volunteer Genealogy guide, 

will be holding the following Genealogy classes in January, 

2022. All Genealogy classes are at 2:00 pm and cost $2. 

                                                                                                                                

Tues., Jan 4th - Accomplishments of 2021 and Goals for 2022  

• The most rewarding information you found on an ancestor                

in 2021 

• One of your goals for Genealogy research for 2022 

 

Tues., Jan 11 - What’s in a Name?                                                                       

Learn how naming patterns in various cultures can aid your 

searches.  

 

Tues., Jan 18 - National Archives from Around the World                                

Did you know many countries have official genealogy web sites 

with free official government documents?  Let’s explore the                    

basics! 

 

Tues., Jan 25 - Newspapers                                                                                 

Newspapers open our insight into how your ancestor lived in the                   

community.   

• Fill in your family story with news of the day. 
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Thursday, January 13th at 1:00 pm 

 

 

Thursday, January 27th at 1:00 pm 

Keep the New Year celebrations 

going with this festive glass                

project.  Use it as a wine glass, 

parfait glass, put a tea light                 

candle in it, or anything else you 

can think up!   

Pre-registration and payment is required.  Supply fee is 

$10 for 2 glasses or $15 for 4 glasses.  Please register by 

4:00 pm on Monday, January 10. 

Get ready for Valentine’s Day 

with this gorgeous Hidden 

Treasure Box.  A surprise-inside 

box will thrill anyone you choose 

to give this delightful box to.  

Pre-registration and payment is 

required.  Supply fee is $15.  

Please register by 4:00 pm on 

Monday, January 24. 
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Because You Asked 
 

Members who are new to the Senior Center have asked questions about 

the history of the Senior Center, particularly since the Center moved to its 

current and new location at 8230 Civic Center Drive in January 2020. 

 

The original Senior Center was created by ten senior citizens who were        

neighbors and had begun visiting and meeting in their homes to socialize 

in the late 1970’s.  By 1980 the group realized that there was a need for 

a specific place to accommodate the quickly expanding group’s needs. 

The group formed a 501(c)3 non-profit self-funded organization and 

named it the Senior Center of Elk Grove.  

 

At the same time, they had begun to look for a more permanent place to 

meet. They went to Sacramento County and asked if they could put a                       

building in Beeman Park on Sharkey Avenue in Elk Grove. 

 

It took until 1984 to find materials and sufficient funding to put up a                        

structure, which the group, through direct and personal efforts, built. Later 

that year, the Senior Center of Elk Grove opened its doors to the new                     

building which held three meeting rooms and two restrooms.  

 

Several decades later, after discussions with the City of Elk Grove, the 

Senior Center struck a deal with the City of Elk Grove, contributed over              

$3 Million dollars to the project and the new Senior Center was built at 

8230 Civic Center Drive, Suite 140 as part of the D-56 complex. 

 

Although the Senior Center is in a City building, it is not part of nor run by 

the City of Elk Grove, nor are we associated with Café Elk Grove in the            

D-56 lobby.  The Senior Center of Elk Grove remains an independent                   

self-funded 501(c)3 non-profit organization.  As such, we are responsible 

for maintaining our own financial and governing independence. 

 

The Senior Center has a staff of four people responsible for the day-to-day 

operations. They are: Patricia Beal, Executive Director;  Christine Cuddy,                 

Assistant Director; Renee Hodgkin, Activities Director and; Tim Porter,                    

Program Technician. 

 

A volunteer Board of Directors is responsible for setting the policy for the               

Senior Center as outlined in the Senior Center’s By-Laws. 

 

Should you have questions, please feel free to call or chat with Staff                  

members in person when you stop by for a visit or to participate in the                     

activities available. 
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Something New for ‘22 

The Senior Center if offering a free               

video exercise class on each Thursday  

in January beginning January 6th at 

10:00 am.  We will be trying new                  

videos featuring the Chair Exercise  

instructor, Anne Pringle Burnell. 

 

January 6 - Balance & Posture Part 1                                              

January 13 - Balance & Posture Part 2                                                                     

January 20 - Chair Yoga                                                                    

January 27 - H.I.I.T Workout 

 

All we ask is your honest evaluation of the different                 

programs at the end of the video. 

Let’s start the New Year off right! 

Thursday Balance Matters/
Core & Strength Changes 

 
Beginning Thursday, January 6th, 
Core and Strength will move to the 

8:30 am time slot and Balance Matters 

will become a Tuesday only program. 

Please see the Front Desk with any questions.   



MONDAY                 
Programs 

Time TUESDAY                 
Programs 

Time WEDNESDAY                
Programs 

Time THURSDAY                 
Programs 

Time FRIDAY                   
Programs 

Time 

Aerobics    
No class Jan 17                          8:30 AM Balance Matters 8:30 AM Aerobics                              8:30 AM 

Core & Strength              
NEW TIME! 8:30 AM Fame                                                                          8:30 AM 

Tai Chi for Arthritis                       
Beginners                            
No class Jan 17                          

9:00 AM Knit & Crochet 9:30 AM Tai Chi for Arthritis                       
Beginners  

9:00 AM Open Artist Studio 9:00 AM Quilting Group                           9:00 AM 

Tai Chi for Arthritis                   
Intermediate                       
No class Jan 17                          

9:45 AM Zumba Gold 10:00 AM Tai Chi for Arthritis                   
Intermediate 

9:45 AM 
Free class every 
Thursday in January!   
See page 5 for info! 

10:00 AM Chair Exercise                   10:00 AM 

Game Time                      
No game Jan 17                           10:00 AM Men's Talk 10:00 AM Tai Chi   10:00 AM Game Time     10:00 AM Bingo                                     12:30 PM 

Chair Exercise                       
No class Jan 17                          10:00 AM Gentle Yoga 11:45 AM Chair Exercise 10:00 AM Scrabble                              12:30 PM Bridge                                       1:00 PM 

Core & Strength                  
No class Jan 17                          11:30 AM Mahjong                                1:00 PM 

Alzheimer’s Group 
January 12 10:00 AM Gentle Yoga                           1:00 PM   

Writers Group                    
No group Jan 17                          

1:00 PM Genealogy Workshop  2:00 PM Book Group                       
January 12 

11:00 AM Get Artsy with Renee 
January 13 & 27   

1:00 PM   

Bridge                                   
No game Jan 17                          1:00 PM Ukulele  Lessons                              

No            
January 

Parkinson’s Group 
January 19 11:00 AM Line Dancing Class                 2:30 pm   

  Genealogy Guided 
Practice Session              

3:00 PM Core & Strength 11:30 AM     

    Bunco                                    12:45 PM     

    Card Making                         1:00 PM     

January 2022 
Weekly Calendar Closed Monday, January 17 for                         

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
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PARKING LOT NEWS 

In early January, the City of Elk Grove will begin 

construction of a “solar farm” near the far left  

corner of the parking lot.  You will see an increase in trucks,                

traffic and dirt, much like it was this summer.  The good news is 

the solar energy received from this project will help offset some 

of the electricity costs at the Senior Center. 

30 parking spaces for the Senior Center will be marked and 

painted designating the spaces as Senior Center Only, Mondays 

through Fridays 8:00 am - 4:00 pm.  We hope this helps the 

parking dilemma we have had in the past.   

We do ask though, if you are able bodied and can easily walk 

from the parking lot into the building, please park a little further 

down in the 2nd or 3rd row so those with walkers and canes 

may park a little closer.  Thank you!! 

Food Waste Recycling 

You may have seen on the news that                       

California will  start a new mandatory                     

Food Waste Recycling program on January 1, 2022 that effects 

all residents and businesses.  Per our local Republic Services, 

the recycling containers needed for this program are not yet 

available.  When they are ready, Republic Services will contact 

all customers with the information on when to expect and how to 

use the new containers. 

Ukulele News 
 We will not have a Ukulele class in January due to the instructors performance 

schedule, but it will be back February 1st for all your strumming’ fun! 
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Board of Directors Elections and Information 
 

The Senior Center will be holding elections for open positions on                  

our Board of Directors in early 2022.  Board positions are defined as 

non-paid volunteers of the Corporation who are willing and able to                

provide expertise with strategic direction and/or perform the duties as                       

Officers of the Corporation to ensure the safe and efficient operation 

of the Senior Center.  The Board of Director’s meetings are held the 

second Monday of the month with no meeting held in December. 

 

There are one and or two-year terms of office, beginning the 1st day of 

July and ending the 30th day of June. 

 

Any persons serving on the Board and or eligible for voting must be an 

active Member of Record of the Senior Center as of March 31st. 

 

If you are interested in serving on the Board, Candidate Application 

forms are available at the Senior Center of Elk Grove Front Desk. 

January:   Isabel Wilkerson - Caste 

February:   Robert Kolker - Hidden Valley Road 

March:    Colson Whitehead - Nickel Boys 

April:   Jojo Moyes - The Giver of Stars  

         OR 

    Kim Michele Richardson - The Book Woman of  

     Troublesome Creek 

 

May:    Michele Harper - The Beauty in Breaking 

 

June:    Claire Keegan - Small Things Like These 

2022 Book Group                                          

Book Selections 


